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#dHampton Regional
: MEDICAL CENTER
In affiliation with Roper St. Francis Healthcare

RECEIVED

January 28, 2014 FEB 3 2014
Mr. Anthony Keck, Director OFI Hcggmég&”ém

SC Department of Health & Human Services
Post Office Box 8206
Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Mr. Keck,

Hampton Regional Medical Center has completed the requirements for Year 2 Attestation with
SCDHHS. The required information to validate the attestation was submitted on October 23,
2013.

Hampton Regional Medical Center requested that payment for Year 2 in the amount of
$311,239 be made prior to December 31, 2013. As | am sure you are aware the implementation
of these systems has required very significant capital expenditures, which has been a
tremendous challenge for our small hospital. We greatly appreciate the department’s
cooperation and assistance in helping us replenish our cash on hand balances prior to year end.

Our goal for our EHR system was to have a completely integrated system that extends from the
hospital into our hospital based provider practices, which includes both our Primary Care and
Specialty Care offices. We are happy to inform you that we are well on tract to accomplish our
goal which is provide an integrated patient medical record that is available to all our physicians
and clinical staff within our small system.

Again, please accept our thanks for granting our request.

Best Regards,

Dave.Hamill : ‘ . TrTEE
CEO ; LR

595 West Carolina Avenue * Post Office Box 338 « Varnville, SC 29944
TeL: 803.943.2771 - FAx:803.943.1257 * www.hamptonregional.org
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B, Beon Leglc ond

Jan Polatty

r
From: Jeff Saxon é@/\ izm Q,Q]:[JL] -

Sent: Thursday, January 23, 2014 10:19 AM

To: Anthony Keck

Cc: Jan Polatty

Subject: RE: What hospital asked us for advance payment recently? :

Just FY| followed up and they wiil send it Monday. (Lm b/l 077\ W% (\(/\ﬂ@ 37"67@
—

Jeff Saxon Healthy Connections

Program Manager i CALD 'y

Saxon@scdhhs.gov
803.898.1023
www.scdhhﬂs.gov

Healthy Connections and the Healthy Connections logo are trademarks of South Carolina Department of Health and
Human Services and may be used only with permission from the Agency.

From: Jeff Saxon

Sent: Thursday, January 23, 2014 9:44 AM

To: Anthony Keck

Subject: RE: What hospital asked us for advance payment recently?

Ill follow up with my contact there to see if it was sent.

Jeff Saxon
Program Manager I
Saxon@scdhhs.gov
803.898.1023
www.scdhhs.gov

Healthy Connections and the Healthy Connections logo are trademarks of South Carolina Department of Health and
Human Services and may be used only with permission from the Agency.

Healthy Connections )0

From: Anthony Keck

Sent: Thursday, January 23, 2014 9:43 AM

To: Jeff Saxon

Subject: Re: What hospital asked us for advance payment recently?

1



Not sure

From: Jeff Saxon

Sent: Thursday, January 23, 2014 9:41:50 AM

To: Anthony Keck

Subject: RE: What hospital asked us for advance payment recently?

Hampton — did you get your letter?

Jeff Saxon Healthy Connections 5

Program Manager Il
Saxon@scdhhs.gov
803.898.1023
www.scdhhs.gov

Healthy Connections and the Healthy Connections logo are trademarks of South Carolina Department of Health and
Human Services and may be used only with permission from the Agency.

From: Anthony Keck

Sent: Thursday, January 23, 2014 9:41 AM

To: Jeff Saxon

Subject: What hospital asked us for advance payment recently?



